MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held November 17, 2022
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Meeting called to order @ 09:02
Treasurer -   In Chief McPherson’s absence, the Coordinator presented the October Treasurer’s Report.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the October Treasurer’s report as read.

NERAC – Chief Judge advised the membership that Deputy Arnum (representing Acton, Groton and Littleton) and Chief Johannes (representing Hudson, Maynard and Stow) attended the last NERAC meeting with proposals for Active Task Force training funding. 
FCAM – Civil Service was the main topic at the last meeting.  The latest information can be found on the FCAM website.
 
Old Business –  

December 1st Christmas Gathering reminder.
New Business –  

The dive team has older equipment that needs to start being replaced.  The team leaders approached the Dive Committee with a request to begin with pony bottles at a cost of       $ 4,422.  The dive team also came to the committee asking for funds for a Current Diving class, it’s a 3 day program that costs 14,700+ Chief Judge said that they talked about doing a third of the team every year over 3 years so that they stay within their budget. 

Chief Parenti recommended that we move the $5,000 set aside for capital projects over to the dive team so they can purchase the pony bottles.

· Motion made to earmark the $5000 set aside in capital for the dive team’s equipment request, up to $5000.
Tech rescue coordinators approached the Tech Committee asking for an additional 8 hours a year in training.  Currently they receive 72 hours of training per year.  They are proposing 10 x 8 hour drills per year, getting rid of the 4 hour drills.  Chief Miller and Chief Dutcher are both in support.  Looking to start in January.  After discussion, motion was made.
Motion to amend the tech rescue policy to adjust the training calendar to 10 x 8 hour drills per year.
Chief Dutcher will update the SOGs need to be updated.

Chief Freschke has gotten all his divers certified and will begin the application process

Deputy Latta said the battery class went great and he hopes to hold another in the future.
Monday he will be meeting with comms team and will be beginning the grant for a new comms vehicle.

Meeting adjourned @ 10:03
Respectfully submitted,
Tina Marie D’Asti
Coordinator
